
                                      

       VII  2. MARY LOUISE RASMUSEN b 25 Jul 1960  wed 28 May 1989Scott Robert 
Beale b 7 Oct 1960.  Mary, like Eric, had some schooling in Urbana, Edinburgh and 
Cambridge.  Her English school was “old school” in that students stepped aside in the hall 
when teachers passed and were taught loyalty to their home room classmates.  She took 
piano and violin lessons and was active in Scouts and 4-H. Here she is with her brothers iin 
their Urbana backyard.



                           

 As a student in the University of Illinois College of Engineeering, she spent a summer 
internship with Honeywell-Bull in Paris, France.  Her mother,  in her mind’s eye, can still see 
her marching bravely onto the international flight.  She lived for a time in the International 
House dorm of the Sorbonne which was not very international that summer but filled with 
Middle Eastern students. 

She earned her B.S. with highest honors in Computer Engineering and has been with 
various computer manufacturers in California ever since.
Scott, after graduating from Clairmont High School in San Diego, worked in construction and 
graphic design;  one of his projects involved creation of  signage at the San Diego Zoo.  
After becoming enamoured with golf and studying the subject,  he  earned pro status with 
the PGÅ and has taught golf in the San Diego area at a high school and at golf courses.  
When son Jacob came along the couple were elated; below is a picture of Mary and baby 
and one of Jacob age seven.



         VIII   1.  JACOB SCOTT BEALE  b  19 Mar 1998

     VII 3. .ANDREW EDWARD RASMUSEN  b 26 Jan 1962  wed 20 Jun 1987Gloria 
Monica Kaliniec  b 18 Feb 1962.   Andrew also attended Urbana schools as well as in 
Scotland and England.  Like his brother who thought “American teachers were better but 
British teachers more dedicated”, he was enriched by the experience. The pre-schooling in 
Edinburgh was quite individualized and the Cambridge school  gave a taste of anti-
American bias - the headmaster announced at assembly that he didn’t want to see any shirt 
tails hanging out American-style.  Andrew studied clarinet and piano  and was active in 4-H.  
In his late teens he developed a keen interest in the sound of recorder music and became 
quite adept with this instrument.  He and some friends also had a small band where Andrew 
played bass.

After Urbana High School he earned a degree in Finance with highest honors from the 
University of Illinois where he was also president of his fraternity, Delta Kappa Epsilon.  He 
worked at Harris Bank in Chicago two years and then enrolled at the University of Chicago 



to obtain an MBA degree. He was with companies specializing in employee benefits and 
pension funds for a time and then he and Gloria moved to California when he was offered a 
position with a Los Angeles financial consulting firm.  A small group detached from this firm 
and he now enjoys this  smaller, successful company with more control and more 
responsibilities. He likes to cook as a hobby.  He uses his business experience as a 
member of the Investment committee for Monica’s school.  

Here is Andrew on the right  at a family gathering with his brother and sister and then another 
picture of him and one of his daughters.
     


